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April 7, 2025 

House Health Finance and Policy Committee 

Dear Co-Chairs Backer, Bierman and Committee Members, 

On behalf of Children’s Minnesota and the Children’s Health Network, we are writing in support 

of HF1675 which would establish a sustainable rate for Medical Assistance coverage for home-

based phototherapy services to treat newborn jaundice.

Children’s Minnesota is the state’s largest pediatric health care system and nearly 50 percent of 

the services we provide are to families that rely on Medicaid. In partnership with the Children’s 

Health Network, we care for more than 7,000 newborns each year.  

Newborn jaundice (hyperbilirubinemia) impacts about 60 percent of full term newborns and 80 

percent of premature babies, but only 2-6 percent of all infants require treatment. For those 

infants, treatment is critical to preventing more serious health issues like brain damage or other 

neurological conditions. Phototherapy is the most common form of treatment for this condition 

and involves exposing the baby’s skin to a specific wavelength of light. Studies have shown that 

phototherapy, when provided at home, is as safe and effective as inpatient treatment when 

families have the proper equipment and clinical support. Home-based treatment has also been 

shown to improve outcomes for infants by supporting parents’ ability to continuously care for 

and interact with their child, enhance bonding and support opportunities for breastfeeding. This 

is why we have made phototherapy treatment for newborn jaundice a part of our home care 

program.  

Unfortunately, providing this service is proving to be more and more difficult because of the 

costs associated with accessing home phototherapy equipment. If families can’t access care at 

home, then their child must be admitted to the hospital, which is more than ten times the cost of 

at home care. Requiring Medical Assistance to cover this service at a sustainable rate is critical 
to our ability to continue to offer home-based phototherapy services to our patients and we 

hope to count on your support. 

Sincerely,

Gigi Chawla, MD, MHA Steven Inman, MD

VP and Chief of General Pediatrics Medical Director 

Children’s Minnesota Children’s Health Network 



Home Phototherapy Services

An innovative model to bring 
cost-effective solutions to 
the pediatric population.
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Home Phototherapy Services

THE ISSUE
• 1,200 – 3,700 infants (2-6% of total 

lives births) require phototherapy 
for the treatment of jaundice

• Limited access to home-based care 
for phototherapy treatment is 
resulting in unnecessary hospital 
admissions at an average cost of 
$10,000 per stay.

THE SOLUTION
• Reasonable investment in home-

based care provides access to 
equally effective treatment at 
substantially reduced cost

• Infants can be treated in home 
environment at a case rate of 
$750/infant

REIMBURSEMENT MODEL

PHS-SPONSORED TECHNOLOGY

1,200 – 3,700 Infants require Phototherapy Treatment

$10,0000
Treatment in Hospital

$750
Treatment in Home

$12,000,000 - $37,000,000
Total Cost in Hospital

$900,000 - $2,775,000
Total Cost in Home

Home-based treatment is less than 10% of the cost of 
Hospitalization

• Equipment:  BiliHut, BiliSoft phototherapy device
• Secure portal for 24/7 referral submission
• Patient engagement technology to reinforce treatment 

compliance and provide parent support
• On-demand, digital education for caregivers
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